
BLENDED TAP/FLS CLASS
 
Carmel Valley Middle School is
piloting a new "blended" FLS/TAP
class.  All students in the program
require modified curriculum and a
higher staff to student ratio.  Students
participate in whole group, small
group and one-on-one instruction,
and all students participate in general
education classes as well. The
teachers feel that all students have a
sense of belonging and excitement.
The teachers and support staff
collaborate extensively.
The students are exceeding all
expectations and 
Mrs. Engelberg and Ms. Sporl say the
program is running well and they are
looking forward to their continued
collaboration.  Parent feedback has
been positive, and the district plans to
continue the model next year, and is
considering expanding the blended
option at other schools in the future.
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As we continue our implementation of the

district's Special Education Strategic Plan,

each school site has a designated parent

representative.  Those representatives are

another way for parents to access or share

information and ideas regarding special

education programs, supports, and

strategies.  The parent rep's name and email

address is on the school site's web page.

The parent representatives, school site

administrators, and student services

administrators meet quarterly to discuss hot

topics, upcoming activities, and community

feedback.
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This new Course of Study, which

was recently approved by the

board , allows for a clear,

individualized pathway for those

students who are working towards

a Certificate of Completion rather

than a traditional diploma.  This

new policy also allows teachers

and case managers a better way to

define the schedule and grades for

students who require modified

curriculum, and to record that

information within the AERIES

parent portal.

For a closer look, go to

https://www.sduhsd.net/Parents--

Students/Academics/High-School-

Diploma--Certificate-of-

Completion-

Requirements/index.html

Congratulations to the
ATP winter graduates!

Students in the Adult Transition

Program are able to continue in the

program until the semester in which

they turn age 22.  At the end of each

semester a graduation/exit celebration

is held for those students who are

moving forward.  A large crowd

attended the gathering held on Dec. 20,

2019, to celebrate the accomplishments

of six SDUHSD students!

Announcing the SDUHSD's Certificate of
Completion Course of Study!
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